
Term 2, Week 1, April 21, 2023

IMPORTANT
DATES







FROM OUR PRINCIPAL

Dale Skinner

ANZAC DAY PARADE- 
Tuesday, 25th April 
 (PUBLIC HOLIDAY)

 YEAR 11/12
Parent/Teacher

Interviews
Thursday, 27th April

(SECONDARY)
TWILIGHT CAREERS

EXPO: 
Thursday, 27th April

4-6pm @
SCHOOL GROUNDS

LABOUR DAY
 (PUBLIC HOLIDAY) - 

Monday, 1st May

As we embark on the exciting journey of Term 2, I am filled
with a deep sense of gratitude and joy. I am grateful for the
opportunity to witness the growth and development of our
students, and joyful to see our school community come
together in the spirit of learning, faith, and community.

As a Christian school, our mission is to not only provide an
outstanding education, but also to instil in our students the
values and virtues that will guide them throughout their lives. 

As we reflect on Term 1, we have seen our students excel
academically, socially, and spiritually. They have
demonstrated resilience, empathy, and a commitment to
service.

As we transition into Term 2, let us continue to nurture and
develop these qualities, ensuring that our students become
well-rounded individuals who are prepared to face the
challenges of the world with grace, wisdom, and love.

Many Blessings,

Dale Skinner

Dear Carlisle Families,

I pray that each of you have had time
to relax and reconnect over the school
holiday break. I'd like to welcome all
our returning students and families,
and also extend a warm welcome to all
our new students and families that are
joining us in Term 2.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Next Thursday, 27th April, from 4-6pm, we are
hosting a TWILIGHT CAREERS EXPO for ALL
Secondary students and their families at the
school. 

We have lined up numerous Universities, Tafes and
Training Organisations to share valuable
information about future career pathways with our
students.

Don't just coast through High school without a plan
for the future. COME and learn how you can be on
the path to your dream career.

ALL SECONDARY FAMILIES INVITED

The SRC teams will be selling food and drinks on the night to fundraise. It's promising
to be a good evening. We would love to see as many of you as possible.

This year's organisers of the Anzac Day Parade 
 have made some changes to the drop-off
points.

An e-mail was sent from the school during the
week explaining where to meet and what times.
We've attached this message again and a map
on page 6 of this newsletter for you to familiarise
yourself with. 

However, please check your original e-mail and
let us know through Consent2Go if you are
planning on attending. This will help us ensure
we have enough staff supervision.

If you are planning to attend, please come in full
formal school uniform. Prep students can attend
in their PE uniform as this is their formal
uniform.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Mackay & District Australian South Sea
Islander Association is also holding an Anzac
Day Service in the afternoon. You're invited to
Join them at 3pm on April 25th and share some
Light refreshments after the Service.

World events surrounding the last few years
really put a hold on all our lives and
aspirations. As a school community we are
slowly but surely returning to some form of
normality.

This year our Parents and Friends (P&F)
committee is back in operation. We have
sorely missed that community element of
school. 

We require the passion and commitment
that parents share for Carlisle in order to
truly thrive as a learning community.

If any parents, grandparents, or family
members would love to help and see
Carlisle flourish, then please reach out to us.
We would love to hear from you.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Please be advised that school fees
statements for Term 2 were emailed to all
families on 11/4/2023. If you have not
received your statement, please contact the
school by email at 

or by phone on 4942 7455. Don’t forget to
check your junk mail.

Our Year 11 & 12 Parent/Teacher Interviews will be
held on Thursday, 27th April, from 3:30 - 5:00 pm.

An e-mail with a booking link was sent to our Year
11 and 12 parents but in case any parents have not
received it, you can book a timeslot by clicking on
the link below.

You will have the opportunity to touch base with
your child/ren's teachers in E4, located upstairs in
the new building. 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/k4ums

accounts@carlisle.qld.edu.au

A FEW CORRECTIONS OF DATES: 
Some of you may have noticed on our school calendar and
website that we put June 15th as the Show Day Public Holiday.
The Show Day Public Holiday is in fact on June 22nd. Please note
that June 15th is still a school day. This has now been amended
on our website to reflect the correct date, but please make a
change on your calendar if you have them up at home.

The school Calendar also had Mother's Day on May 7th. Mother's Day is in fact on
May 14th. Therefore, our Muffins with Mum will be on May 12th and our Mother's Day
stall will be on May 11th. Please make note of these changes on your calendar as
well. We apologise for the mix-up in dates.

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/k4ums
mailto:accounts@carlisle.qld.edu.au


Th
ri

vi
n

g
 

C
h

ri
st

-C
en

tr
ed

 
C

o
m

m
u

n
it

y

If you haven’t had a portrait at Carlisle before, here’s your chance!

Quick, easily accessible, hassle free! A great way to ensure you have a 2 yearly
update of your family portraits! 

CLICK on the link below and secure your spot.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS
DON'T FORGET TO BOOK YOUR FAMILY PORTRAIT

THROUGH OUR P&F FUNDRAISER!

Carlisle Adventist College, Beaconsfield 4740 Tickets, Carlisle Adventist
College, BEACONSFIELD | TryBooking Australia             

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=1038547
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=1038547
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Primary and high school students are to use the Caneland Central drop-off area along
Matsuura Drive (1, pink).

Either drop your child off in the allocated drop-off area or park in the upper-level car
parking (P1) or around Caneland Central and walk your child to the ground-level
Caneland Central car park (3, green).

Parking is available in the upper-level car park (P1) of the Caneland Central Shopping
Centre via the ramp off Matsuura Drive. Vehicles will only be able to exit after the parade
concludes if they choose to park in this location. There is also parking around Caneland
Central Shopping Centre (P).

Road closures will be in place along the parade route. Please adhere to all roadside
signage and instructions. The Mangrove Road and Milton Street intersection will be
closed from 8am (yellow-black). Allow plenty of time to get to the Caneland Central car
park.

Students, are to assemble in the Caneland Central ground-level car park by 8am.
Rows have been allocated for each school/group. Our school will be in G-18. The parade
will move onto Victoria Street at 8.35am and march along Wellington and Alfred streets.

Following the march, students will be directed to wait on Nelson Street for parents to
pick up.

ANZAC DAY INFORMATION 2023
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Our Year 9 class have spent the week on a SURVIVOR CAMP At Eungella. The students
were tasked with designing and making their own shelter. Mr Hokin showed everyone
the correct way to cut down a tree with an axe, and then it was up to the students to
begin sourcing and creating their own shelter.

Heavy rains prevented everyone from sleeping in their shelters on the first night.
Fortunately, our staff were kind enough to let everyone sleep under the shed area.

Mr Norman taught our students how to light a fire for warmth and cooking meals.
Everyone was then challenged to recreate their own fire. This definitely resembles
something from a SURVIVOR CHALLENGE on TV.

Survivor camp challenged some of our students to get out of their comfort zones and
learn valuable skills that they may otherwise never know. Some of our students were
learning to tie a knot for the first time.

Some photos of the first two days of camp are on the following page. We would like to
thank Rick and Barb Chelman for allowing our staff and students to use their property
over the course of the week.

WE ARE STARTING A 

HIGH SCHOOL CHOIR
Today we held OPEN AUDITIONS for our Secondary students who would like to join
our new Secondary choir. Being part of a choir is great for establishing friendships,
building self confidence, and working collaboratively to praise God. This will also
provide our Secondary students opportunities to present at school and community
functions.

Ms Noema Mohr/Secondary Mr Brad Hokin/Secondary
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FIJI "Fly aNd  Build" 
Many of you know that Carlisle is a school that has a heart for community service. Last
year, our Year 12 students went to Tasmania at the end of the year to feed the
homeless and help repair a church and campsite.

This year, the Year 12 group are heading to Fiji to help build a church. You read that
right, an entire church. Our Year 12 students will be assisting the Grace Seventh-day
Adventist Church in Nausori, Fiji. The church members are currently worshipping in a
shed. 

We love being a school that can offer such life experiences to our students. Here are
some pictures of the current members and their church. If there is anyone that feels
inspired or impressed to join us, you are more than welcome to join. More hands
make light work. Just e-mail Mrs Millien at imillien@carlisle.qld.edu.au to express your
interest and learn more details.

Here are just a few pictures of the current members worshipping in their church.
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OSHC News 

Ms Fiona Gibbs/OSHC Coordinator 

Over the school holidays the Carlisle OSHC team do an
amazing job to provide entertainment and care for our
students in Vacation Care. Here are some of the happy snaps,
showing the different activities the kids got up to during the
break.
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behavioural problems.
sleep issues.
problems with emotional and psychological development.
poor concentration or difficulties at school.

In some children, poor diet may be associated with:

HEALTHY IDEAS 

A nutrient-rich diet plays an important role in your child’s mental and physical
development. Unfortunately, children who don’t eat a varied diet that includes enough
fresh and whole foods risk long-term health consequences.

Mrs Kathryn Curtin/Primary Teacher

At Carlisle, we want to promote the healthy development of our
students to help them with concentration and focus so they can
grow to be the very best version of themselves. 

We all know that when providing food to our young people, fresh
is best however we understand that with our busy lifestyles,
packaged foods can be a quick and convenient alternative when
packing daily lunchboxes. Unfortunately, a lot of those packaged
foods can contain loads of sneaky chemicals that can have side
effects on our little one’s bodies and behaviours.

Fortunately, there are some simple swaps that we can make by reading ingredients lists.
Please stay tuned each newsletter to find these simple swaps and recipe ideas to help
you and your family become more aware of what you may unknowingly be consuming.
Together we can make a difference.
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AROUND the SChool 

To commiserate the upcoming ANZAC Day, the school Library team have put together
an ANZAC display for our students. Our Library is always finding ways to celebrate and
engage with our students around special events.

Last Term the primary students had a world race during library sessions.
Congratulations to the Year 5 class for being the quietest and most respectful class
during Term 1.  Year 3 came a very close second. Well done to them too.

Mrs Jeny Abell/ School Librarian

Prep A students enjoying God’s creation such as plants, water,
and the sun, so much so, we wrote a story about it around the
water fountain at school.

Mrs Belinda Mataafa/ Prep A
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Over 50 juniors and teens attended the annual Northern Australian Conference JETS
Camp from April 7-12 at Quinola Lakes, situated in the Atherton Tablelands.

Campers from Mount Isa, Cairns, Mareeba, Townsville and Mackay enjoyed four days full
of activities, including water sports, ZORB balls, volleyball, basketball and crafts. The
camp ended on a high with a dress-up banquet on the final night where campers and
staff dressed up as their favourite book, movie or game character.

Each morning the campers read devotions in their cabin groups and each evening there
was a camp worship with uplifting songs and music, and great messages to Ready Up
from guest speaker, Pr Carlos Fauatea. The messages encouraged the juniors and teens
to surround themselves with people who would influence them positively and
challenged them to find who they are and what they are able to do to Ready Up for
Jesus.

At the end of camp, 35 kids made a commitment to Jesus, 24 said they were interested
in Bible studies, 16 want to learn more about baptism or be baptised and 14 are
interested in being mentored.

We were blessed to be surrounded by an incredible group of campers and staff, making
the camp a success with memories that will last a lifetime. The Youth Department is
looking forward to JETS 2024 which will be held from 16-19 January 2024.
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JETS CAMP 

Over the school holidays, some of our Carlisle students attended JETS camp with their
classmates. This camp was coordinated by the Adventist Church, Northern Australia
Conference. 

Since Carlisle Adventist College is part of the Adventist Church, we believe it's
important to show families some of the extra-curricular activities that the church offers
to Carlisle students. Any events or clubs that you see advertised are OPEN to ALL our
students regardless of their faith or beliefs. Here is a rundown of JETS CAMP 2023 as: 

Submitted by Lorraine Atchia (Youth Ministries- Seventh-day Adventist Church,
Northern Australian Conference)
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Mrs Jodie Peet/ Guidance Officer

CQU- START UNI NOW
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Year 10, 11 and 12 students have the opportunity to get a head start on their
university studies now. Join CQU’s Start Uni Now (SUN) Webinar which talks
through everything you need to know about starting uni while still in high school.

Parents and students will learn about the benefits of SUN, how to apply, costs,
eligibility for direct entry, credit and more. Register now! by clicking on the link
below.

  Start Uni Now (SUN) Webinar Registration - CQUniversity                            

https://www.cqu.edu.au/courses/eforms/start-uni-now-webinar-registration
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Carlisle's Way Awards

Cooper S: For striving to do his best.

Paige M: For striving to do her best.

Taylor M: For striving to do his best

Isaiah G: For striving to do his best and always looking smart.
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 CARLISLE TALENT

A massive Congratulations to Bell (Year 9) who done an amazing job competing at the
2023 Australian Age Swimming Championships over the school break.

This was a huge event that was televised on channel NINE and Bell handled all the
pressure in her stride. Well Done! Here are some of the achievements that Bell took
from the Championships.

Bell competed in 3 heat swims - 3 night A Finals. She claimed a total of 5 Personal
Best times with a huge -32.05 dropped off the 400 freestyle. Bell is now:

5th in Australia for 100 Freestyle
4th in Australia for 400 Freestyle
7th in Australia for 50 Freestyle: (14/15 years age group) 
 
Bell and her family are extremely proud, and you can definitely add Carlisle Adventist
College to that list. Great job Bell. 
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 CARLISLE TALENT

.

It's always great to see Mollie (Year 9) keeping active and pursuing her love of dancing.
Mollie has had another busy holiday period, competing in two dance competitions.
 
At the start of the holidays, she competed in the Townsville dance competition and
received Highly Commended for Hip Hop, song and dance and speed tap.

Then on the last weekend, Mollie competed in the Reach Dance competition in
Rockhampton and received:

Highly commended: Tap, Speed Tap, Lyrical, Contemporary, and Classical.
3rd place Demi character 
2nd place song and dance 
1st place Hip Hop

Keep on dancing Mollie. We love to see that passion and enthusiasm that you show for
life.


